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Dear Parent(s) and/or Guardian(s),
École Campbelltown is getting ready to celebrate Le Carnaval de Quebec during the week of February 28-March 3. Here is an outline of the activities planned for this special week, as well as the areas in which we’d love to have your help!
Monday, February 28: 
Students will begin listening to and learning songs about Carnaval and will put up decorations throughout the school and schoolyard. 
Danse des pingouin-the screen and sound system will be set up in the gym during the day for each class to do ‘la danse des pingouins’ and other Carnaval dances during their gym period.

Carnaval BINGO-Students will be playing a schoolwide BINGO in the afternoon with a chance to win a prize.

Tuesday, March 1: 
Ice Sculpture- Students will be asked to bring in one/two frozen milk carton/ice cream container full of colored water. (PLEASE start freezing your water the week before). To do this, please clean and fill an empty milk carton/ice cream container (any size will work) with water and food coloring and freeze. The trick is to not over fill. The students will bring their colored ice containers to school Tuesday morning and place them by their pylon in front of the school with their class name on it. We ask that parents please take their ice block out of the container and place in a plastic bag before coming to school. Pylons will be placed closest to your entry door. Grade 3-6 will be placed in the front as well. Students will work as a class to put together a class ice sculpture. 

Mr. Probert will be the judge for the best class ice sculpture.  Winning class will get hot chocolate and maple cookies. 
Wednesday, March 2 (Early Dismissal): 
Daniel Gervais will be performing in the gym throughout the day. Students will stay with their cohort for their performance.

Les Crêpes-Students will enjoy a delicious crêpe during their lunch hour.  

**Volunteers needed: Please contact your classroom teacher to volunteer.  Each class will require two volunteers to help with crêpes (must be fully vaccinated/negative test within 72 hours and wear a mask at all times). Volunteers are required during the following times:
Kindergarten-Grade 3-11:30am-12:30pm
Grade 4-Grade 6- 12:00-1:00pm

Thursday, March 3:  
The Grand Finale! Thursday we’ll have many exciting activities including la tire (maple syrup on ice). The planned schedule is:

1. Outdoor games will begin at 9:15am and will continue until 2:30pm. Please make sure your child is dressed appropriately for the weather.
2. Hot Lunch: Families who wish to order hot lunch may do so on the hot lunch website,  https://ecolecampbelltown.hotlunches.net before February 21st. If students have not ordered a hot lunch, they need to bring their own lunch. Volunteers will also be needed for distributing hot lunch (11:30am-12:30pm). Please contact School Council to volunteer, ecolecsc@hotmail.com. The featured item will be all beef tourtière, supplied by Meat Street Pies!  Size and ingredients are noted online - there is no vegetarian or gluten free option. 
3. Virtual Dance: Students end the day with a virtual dance in their classroom. 
Friday, March 4: 
NO SCHOOL for students-Professional Development Day for staff

	


Hot Lunch Information

Please refer to the following instructions on how to register on the École Campbelltown Hot Lunch website.  This site will be used for hot lunch purchases for the rest of the year, as well as some fundraising campaigns.

1. Go to https://ecolecampbelltown.hotlunches.net/

2. Click the "CLICK HERE TO REGISTER" button to sign up.
· Our school access code is (all capitals): ECSHL

· Enter your name, email address and phone number

· Enter a user ID that you will use for access to the online application

· Enter a password and then enter it again to verify that it is correct.

· Once registered, you will be logged into the website.


Important Note: You need to know your child’s teacher's name before you can continue.

3. Please add your children by clicking on the "STUDENTS" button below or the "PROFILE" menu tab in order to proceed.  It is important to add all the students first, before placing an order.

4. Once the students have been added to the system, you will be able to place orders for any available fundraising and hot lunch schedules immediately by clicking the "ORDER" button below each child's name.
We are really looking forward to these festivities! Fêtons le Carnaval! 
Let’s celebrate, 
	


Team Carnaval

271 Conifer Street


Sherwood Park AB


T8A 1M4


Phone: (780) 467-5143


Fax: (780) 467-8608








